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Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM
TO:

Mayor Marco Salvino, Sr. 


Vice Mayor Albert C. Jones 
Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte 



Commissioner Paul Fetscher, Sr.
Commissioner Bobbie H. Grace 
FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Brad Kaine, Public Services Director 
DATE:
June 8, 2016
RE:      
Bid 16-002 - Year 41 Solar Lighting Project
Introduction and Background

The installation of solar lights is the City’s Year 41 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funded project. The locations are within CRA, which is a delineated CDBG eligible area. The intent is to provide a redundant light system and complement existing lighting intensity where deficiency has been observed.  The light locations were developed by the City’s consultant, BSO and staff to address such infill lighting needs. The proposed target streets and areas were approved previously by the City Commission on April 14, 2015 (see map below). Prior to installation, staff will contact effected residents to address any conflicts.
The design-build bid was prepared and advertised in February 2016. The mandatory pre-bid meeting was held on February 26, 2016 at 10:00 am at City Hall. An addendum was issued the following week. On Friday, March 18, 2016, four bids were received for the Year 41 CDBG Solar Lighting project for Dania Beach, as follows:
MBR Inc.





$164,662.00

Electrical Contracting Services, Inc.

$175,185.00

Hooper Corporation



$186,723.29

Horsepower Electric Inc.



$249,860.00
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The prices were lower than the engineer’s estimate. The lowest two contractors have performed work successfully for the City in the past.  Based on the bids received, the City’s project consultant recommends awarding the bid to the lowest bidder - MBR Construction, Inc. The bid review committee met on May 4, 2016 and agreed with this recommendation.

Funding for this project are available through the CDBG 41st Year Grant Proceeds and are appropriated in the Grant Fund Infrastructure Improvement Account No. 103-39-58-541-63-10.

Recommendation

It is recommended that the City Commission award the CDBG Year 41 Solar Lighting project – Bid 16-002 to MBR Construction Inc., in the amount of $164,662.00, and direct the City Manager to execute the necessary contracts. It should be noted that the approved funding for this project allows to add three more solar light units (based on MBR’s pricing) to be installed for this project within the designated CDBG eligible area, subject to a change order, which can be considered at a later date.
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